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Dear Fellow OGA Members,
Two months ago I wrote to you all to tell you that the AGM and Reunion on Saturday 24th September would be the last ever meeting of FGGS OGA unless someone came forward and volunteered to take on my post of Secretary. The committee and I are sad to report that no one volunteered so the FGGS HAS CEASED TO BE. 24th September 2016 was our final event
This closure of a once flourishing organisation has an air of inevitability about it. The school closed in 1974, the membership is aging, numbers have been falling and it is only the devotion and hard work of the committee and a few loyal supporters that have kept the organisation going for so long. The committee has been working with short numbers for some time now, and calls for support and new members have fallen on deaf ears. We have a membership of 630, 344 on email and 286 on “snail mail”. Many of our members are inactive, do not respond to emails or letters and only about a third of the 630 are active members. 

At least we went out on a high note, as the Garden Party we held to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday on Sunday 5th June 2016 at Farnham College, Morley Road in conjunction with the Old Farnhamians’ Association and Farnham College was probably the most successful event we have ever organised. We made a profit which we able to give to our chosen charity Disability Challengers, we received a lot of good publicity, pictures, and a write up in the local press, and the 150 people who attended were unanimous in saying what a great event it was. The last ever lunch and AGM was also deemed to be a great success. 36 people attended and, though the day was tinged with sadness many vowed to keep in touch.
In Pat’s closing address to the AGM she said that the committee will remain in post until all the necessary business is completed and thanked all the committee for their hard work. She announced that there will be a final Newsletter and I would ask you all to send in any contributions, either to me or Jill Goddard – contact details above.
 Another way for you to keep in touch with former classmates is by the Facebook FGGS. OGA. Group page or the Old Farnhamians website. www.farnhamians.org/oga. 
There is also www.blunderbuss.org.uk  which was designed for those pupils who left between 1971-1979. 
Finally, from Cyril Trust, an advert for a future event on 1st April 2017 – The Old Farnhamians and the College will be holding a fund raising event at the college. “Jazz and Comedy at the College” Tickets will be £8 or £9 on the door and will be available from Reception at the College or by phoning 01252 716988.
Hoping to hear from you soon. For our postal members, I regret that due to the high cost of postage you will not hear from the OGA again unless you acknowledge receipt of this letter and/or send a contribution for the newsletter. Those who respond will get a Newsletter, those who do not, will not. Sorry.
Sincerely,     
 Gill Picken
My apologies for the lateness of this letter. The AGM coincided with the first anniversary of my beloved husband David’s death, and I have been too emotional to write to you before this.
